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September 29, 2011 
 
 
Ariel Son 
Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, OR  97232 
 
RE: Tariff 11-08 Docket No. 11-035-T08 Termination of Electric Service Schedule No. 97, 

Docket No. 10-035-13 Major Plant Addition I 
(MPA I), and Docket No. 10-035-89 Major Plant 
Addition II (MPA II) 

Dear Ms. Son: 
 
On September 12, 2011, PacifiCorp, dba Rocky Mountain Power, (Company) filed a letter with 
the Commission, Advice No. 11-08, stating its intention to cancel Tariff P.S.C.U. No. 47, 
Electric Service Schedule No. 97, “Major Plant Additions Deferral Rider,” (Schedule 97) 
effective September 8, 2011.  Pursuant to Docket No. 10-035-89, Schedule 97 is to terminate 
when the deferred revenue from Docket No. 10-035-13, plus carrying charges, has been collected 
from customers.  In Advice No. 11-08, the Company represents the account balance will be close 
to zero in early September.  Thus, the Company intends to apply Schedule 97 to customer usage 
through September 8, 2011, and terminate Schedule 97 on that date. 
 
The Company also states a final reconciliation of this deferral account will occur in October 
when meter readings and customer bills for all usage through September 8, 2011, are completed.  
The Company will refund or collect any over-recovery or under-recovery of the Docket No.10-
035-13 deferral account through another mechanism to be proposed at a later date.  The 
Company will combine the true-up of the collections under Schedule 97 with any reconciliation 
and true-up of Electric Service Schedule No. 40, “Major Plant Additions” (Schedule 40).  The 
Company proposes terminating Schedule 40 effective September 21, 2011, in accordance with 
Advice No. 11-09, in Docket No. 11-035-T09. 
 
On September 20, 2011, the Utah Division of Public Utilities (Division) filed with the 
Commission its recommendations on Advice No. 11-08.  The Division states it has reviewed the 
filing and recommends the Commission acknowledge termination of Schedule 97 as requested  



 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

  
 

  
 

  

 
  

 

  

 
 

by the Company and supports the Company’s proposal to the combined true-up of Schedule 
97 and Schedule 40 collections at a later date. 
 
Based on the Company’s representations and the Division’s review, the Commission 
acknowledges the cancellation of Schedule 97, effective September 8, 2011.  The 
Commission also supports the Company’s proposal to address any reconciliation and true-up 
of Schedule 97 and Schedule 40 collections in a future filing.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Julie Orchard 
Commission Secretary 
D#210441 
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